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Media release
Adult literacy must be a national priority 
Australia’s modern economy and society have created new demands for high levels of literacy and numeracy. Technological advancement and globalisation have decreased the availability of low skills jobs and increased the number of jobs that require high levels of information processing, digital and communication skills. 
“Adults need new skills to remain employed, to access services and to participate effectively in the community,” said Stephen Dunn the CEO of Australia’s peak adult learning body, Adult Learning Australia.
“We must give adults the opportunity to develop the skills they need to build their confidence and contribute to our diverse and changing society,” says Mr Dunn.

Independent Senator for South Australia Nick Xenophon met with Paul Mulroney Vice President of Adult Learning Australia last week to discuss the impact of government funding cuts to adult literacy programs.  

In an adjournment speech yesterday, Senator Xenophon called on the Federal Government to immediately increase funding for adult literacy programs with a view to improving literacy levels in Australia.  

“Low literacy holds back men and women at work, and everyone loses as a result. Not being able to read or write properly is a silent break on Australia’s economic performance. Improving literacy is an economic and productivity imperative,” said Senator Xenophon. 
Senator Xenophon further implored the new Turnbull Government to treat the issue of low adult literacy “as a national priority with a great degree of urgency for the sake of millions of Australians, for their dignity and to unlock their true potential”.

Australia has a significant problem with adult literacy and numeracy. Results from the OECD Programme for the International Assessment of Adult Competencies (PIAAC) and the OECD Programme for International Student Assessment (PISA) indicate that many Australians have literacy skills that are at a level which makes them vulnerable to unemployment and social exclusion. 

Cuts by the Abbott Government to programs, such as the Skills for Education and Employment program (SEE) and the Adult English Migrant Program (AMEP) along with the defunding of the Workplace English Language and Literacy Program will have devastating impacts on the ability of thousands of adult Australians to access literacy programs that give them the skills they need to participate in the economy and society more broadly.
Visit www.ala.asn.au or call 03 9689 8623 for more details.
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